
 

December 17, 1998
 
TO: All Tribal Government Leaders and Tribally Designated Housing Entities 
(TDHE) 
 
FROM: Karen Garner-Wing, Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary, 8APIN 
 
TOPIC: Reporting 
 
SUBJECT: Revision to Notice PIH 97-60 (HA), dated December 4, 1997; 
Responsibility for Completion of the Form HUD-50058, Family Report 
 
On October 26, 1996, the Native American Housing Assistance and Self-
Determination Act of 1996 (NAHASDA) was signed into law. NAHASDA repealed 
provisions relating to Indian housing assistance under the 1937 Act. On 
December 4, 1997, Notice PIH 97-60 was issued which indicated that IHAs are 
required to submit form HUD 50058, Family Report, for all programs.  
 
This guidance is to clarify that Indian housing authorities (IHAs), Indian tribes, 
or tribally designated housing entities (TDHEs) are not required to complete 
HUD-50058 and transmit data into the Multifamily Tenant Characteristics 
System (MTCS) for the rental, turnkey or Mutual Help programs. However, the 
requirement exists to follow Notice PIH 97-60 for the Section 8 assisted housing 
programs until such time the Annual Contribution Contract (ACC) expires.


